Parliament of Sint Maarten

Staten van Sint Maarten

To the Chairman of Parliament

The Honorable Dr. L. Richardson

March 23rd, 2015

Dear Chairperson,

Kindly find enclosed questions directed to the Minister of Public Health, Social
Development and Labor.

Please forward these to the Minister concerned with the usual expediency.

Respectfully,

#

/Sarah A. Wescot- Williams
Member of Parliament (DP)

Wilhelminastraat # 1, Philipsburg, Sint Maarten
Tel: +(1-721) 542-0812 / 542-0635 | Fax: + (1-721) 542-0306
Email: inffo@sxmparliament.org | www.sxmparliament.org




Parliament of Sint Maarten

Staten van Sint Maarten

The Minister of Public Health, Social Development and Labor,

The Honorable Mrs. R. Bourne-Gumbs
March 23, 2015

Honorable Minister Bourne-Gumbs,

By letter dated January 8, 2015, the Corporate Governance Council (CGC) of St. Maarten
copied its advice to the Act. Minister of Public Health, Social Development and Labor,
the honorable Mrs. R. Bourne-Gumbs, to the Parliament as is required by law. This
advice pertains to the appointment of 2 board members to the board of the St.
Maarten Laboratory Services N.V. (SLS).

In aforementioned advice, the CGC advised negatively regarding the nomination of one
of the candidate-board members, as well as advised the Minister that the articles of
incorporation of the SLS are not in conformity with the Corporate Governance Code and
applicable laws and regulations.

Please inform Parliament of the Minister’s decision in response to this advice by the
Corporate Governance Council.

Respectfully,
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Sarah A. Wescot-Williams

Member of Parliament (DP)

Wilhelminastraat # 1, Philipsburg, Sint Maarten
Tel: +(1-721) 542-0812 / 542-0635 | Fax: + (1-721) 542-0306
Email: info@sxmparliament.org | www.sxmparliament.org



